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Introduction

Action for Public Transport (NSW) Inc. is a transport advocacy group which has been active in Sydney since
1974. We promote the interests of beneficiaries of public transport - passengers and the wider community
alike. The community also benefits from carrying freight on trains where appropriate.

This submission relates to the Freight Policy Reform Interim Directions paper available at
https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/system/files/media/documents/2024/freight-policy-reform-interim-
directions-sept-2024 0.pdf.

Discussion

The Interim Directions Report acknowledges that freight is expected to grow. The road freight task has seen
appreciable growth, with this in part due to improvements on roads and concessions made to allow larger
trucks carrying heavier loads.

We can see little evidence of an intention to put rail freight on an equal footing with trucks on roads. Indeed,
a new set of support pillars of road freight issued a few days ago - see NSW Heavy Vehicle Access Policy:
Safe, sustainable and productive road freight dated September 2024.

No comparable policy for rail freight has been released recently. Rather, many quite affordable actions to
make rail freight more efficient have remained not done for decades, such as connecting the Minto
intermodal facility directly with the freight track that passes within 25 metres of the facility's boundary.

Just outside Sydney, construction of the Hexham road bypass powers ahead while work on the Hunter Valley
rail freight bypass is yet to really start. Further north, the Coffs Harbour road bypass, including a road tunnel,
is progressing well.

To the south, the rail track between Menangle and Mittagong has never received the straightening that would
help rail freight compete with road between Sydney and Melbourne. The Maldon Dombarton rail link, which
was raised in many submissions last autumn to the Review Panel, does not even rate a mention in the Interim






